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Pallarino, Bob

From: Tufts, Dean A CAPT NAVFAC HI, 00 <dean.tufts@navy.mil>
Sent: Tuesday, March 24, 2015 8:10 PM
To: Huetteman, Tom; Linder, Steven; Pallarino, Bob; stuart.yamada@doh.hawaii.gov; 

steven.chang@doh.hawaii.gov
Subject: TANK UPGRADE / RELEASE DETECTION STUDY FINAL SCOPE OF WORK
Attachments: Red Hill Tank Upgrade-Release Detection-Tank Tightness Study Scope.pdf
Signed By: dean.tufts@navy.mil

Importance: High

Gentlemen - 
 
As promised and in keeping with our collective commitment to transparency, attached is the final scope for our Red Hill 
Tank Upgrade / Release Detection / Tank Tightness Study. 
 
These are Attachments 1 and 2 (the relevant parts of the entire package).  I have incorporated as many of the EPA 
comments as I could without jeopardizing the August deliverable.  This is pre-award documentation, so it may change a 
little during the pre-award process.  Because this is still in procurement and pre-award, I ask that you share with only 
those absolutely requiring it. 
 
NAVFAC Pacific will issue the Request for Proposals this week.  Current timeline (including discussions with the potential 
A/E firm) to award is 21 May.  I am unable to release the name of the potential A/E firm at this point, but they are 
experts in this field. 
 
As we have discussed, the Navy/DLA has a window of opportunity (and a captive audience in DC right now) to request 
Red Hill funding in Aug/Sep 2015.  This funding request would be part of the regular 2017 budget cycle, so if approved, 
we would not see it until 2017. 
 
At this point, we just want to get a budget marker in to be able to upgrade the tanks starting in 2017.  To do that, we 
need to have a rough order of magnitude cost on possible tank improvements.  This study will give us that (see the July 
In-Progress Review Submittal and the August Progress Review meeting).  As Steve Linder suggested, I will pursue 
confirmation that we can include EPA/DOH in on the August Progress Review meeting. 
 
Understanding that we all want the AOC/SOW signed as soon as possible, realistically that may take a few more months 
with public review period, etc... so I must press on with this study now in order have enough information to request 
funding in Aug/Sep. 
 
Thanks.  V/R, Dean 
 
CAPT Dean Tufts 
Commanding Officer, NAVFAC Hawaii 
Regional Engineer (N4), Navy Region Hawaii 
(w) 808-471-3926; (c) 808-375-3792 
dean.tufts@navy.mil 
 
FOR OFFICIAL USE ONLY--FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT AND/OR PRIVACY ACT PROTECTED--ANY MISUSE OR 
UNAUTHORIZED DISCLOSURE MAY RESULT IN BOTH CIVIL AND CRIMINAL PENALTIES. 
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or distribution is prohibited and may result in civil and/or criminal penalties.  Should you receive this transmission in 
error, please notify the sender via telephone and/or e-mail and destroy this message and all copies you may have in 
your possession. 


